Lothian Running Club
Committee Meeting: 3/10/2012

Minutes

1 Attendance and Apologies

Present: Colin Meek, Kenny Mearns, Colin Partridge, Saran Jones, Colin Banham, Ted Finch. 
Apologies: Venessa Anderson, Shona Young – in her absence Ted volunteered to take the minutes. 
In attendance Mike Turnbull, Murray Robertson
2 Minutes of Meeting on 5th September 2012

Minutes were approved. It was agreed that these should be posted on the web site.

ACTION: Ted??
3 Treasurers Report

Kenny presented the end of September report showing a cash balance of £5K. Overall the club finances are healthy. It was agreed that a club equipment and clothing inventory was desirable. Kenny reported that the current version of accounts would be checked and presented at the AGM.
ACTION: All to report on equipment held.
4 Progress on Club Championship

Agreed to publicise to members and ask for event nominations.
ACTION: Colin P and Ted to progress.
5 Boxing Day Event progress Report

Peter West is organising this event. It has been registered with SAL and contact made with rangers at Beecraigs. Normal route between Balvornie and Cockleroy car parks is still blocked by fallen trees. An alternative narrow path will be used. Additional signage may be needed. Peter has proposed that the after run social may be difficult to organise this year but intends to publish results to the web site that evening.
Peter would welcome offers to marshal around the course.

6 Coaching matters

Saran reported that she was still struggling to cover all sessions from the small pool of available coaches. The shortage of coaches increases the burdens on the few currently active with the possibility that they too may become unavailable. The new Thursday session had started with 12 attendees. 
7 Cross Country Team Managers
Team Managers: Kenny has undertaken a Team Manager role at recent Cross Country events. It was agreed that a named team manager was needed for each event this season. A summary of the duties will help those that take on this role. Agreed to place information in U&R and display sign-up sheets at club sessions.
Dechmont Law East District Event 24th November: LRC are organising this event. Kenny and Ted are currently liaising with SAL, WLC etc. Intention is to ask Air Cadets for help with course marshalling. Kenny, Ted and Colin P to deal with course set up. Helpers on Car parking and Course Marshals will be needed.

8 Correspondence
LRC has been asked to provide helpers with the forth coming West Lothian Schools Cross Country.
9 Preparations for AGM

Following discussion it was agreed that:
Notice of the AGM, Current Committee members and meeting procedures to be listed on web site U&R.
Proposers and Seconders would be needed for all Committee posts including those continuing in post / unopposed.
Voting, if required, would be 1 members 1 vote.
A mail shot to be sent to all members with AGM details.
Committee to propose that fees for 2013 are Family £32 with a Family defined as parents and their children at the same address, £16 Senior Individual, £10 Junior Individual. (U21?)
ACTION: Colin B to send out mail shot once it was prepared. Colin P to draft a document. Ted and Colin B to add Pen Portraits. Ted to post information onto Web Site 
10 Date of Next Meeting. 7th November Livingston Inn 8:30pm.

11 Any Other Business. Murray Robertson reported that he had received text messages from a club member which he found abusive and offensive. The committee agreed that this type of communication was not acceptable and expected that any club related communication would be conducted openly and in a manner that would not cause offense. Colin Meek reported that when he became aware of the communication he had undertaken some follow up and would invite the correspondent to with draw the comments made.
